God evening Madam Chair

My name is Teddy Campbell and I am a legal Citizen of the United States of America and of the State of Oregon.

Governor Brown states that we must ensure the Civil Rights of all Oregonians are protected and that the rule of law is enforced. The law states there is a legal way to enter the United States of America. Is the Government in Oregon enforcing that law NO. Is the State of Oregon respecting the rule of law, NO. It seems that the elected officials of Oregon only want to enforce the laws that they like.

The State is short of money we are told but yet we give money and aid to illegals that are here and ignore the legal citizens of Oregon.

You want to pass new rules on how to share data, but there are laws on the books that tell you how to share data, but the state does not enforce those laws. For example, we get calls from people that buy the info from the state, and want to sell us things. The information of Legal Citizens of Oregon is open to anyone willing to pay for it. But if you are a law breaker we need to protect their information

You can make all the laws you want but if the Federal Government asks for it, with a warrant it is the law that you have to give it to them.

It seems strange how you give Law Breakers more protection than those of us who follow and obey the Law of the Land. If you are so worried about the illegals, provide them away to become legal. Let the State loan them the money at a low rate of interest an act as their sponsors so they can file for Citizenship. Also make sure that those who take the loan follow through and become legal citizens of the United States of America.

Remember that if you support not following the law of the land you become an accomplice after the fact and the Federal Government can prosecute you as a Felon.

Thank you

Ted Campbell

1058 34th Ave NW

Salem, Oregon 97304